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1.
Purpose of Report / Summary:


To confirm the City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No 264 (2002), 17 Radcliffe Park Road, Irlam O’ THE’ Height.

2. Recommendations

That the preservation order be confirmed with modifications, the omitting of one lime tree (T1).

3. Routing:

To the Planning and Transport Regulatory Panel for confirmation.

4. Implications:

4.1 Resources (Finance/Staffing)

No implications

4.2 Performance Review


No implications
4.3 Environmental


Maintenance and tree cover in the City
4.4 Equal Opportunities


No implications
4.5 Community Strategy


No implications

5. Background:

The site is a residential house. An application to fell a lime tree within a conservation area (02/44633/TREECA ) raised objection from the Council due to insufficient evidence of drains being blocked.  Following the initial objection from the Council the lime tree, together with three other trees in the front garden were protected to ensure their retention as they make a significant contribution to the amenity of the area.  However, a second application (02/45107/TPO) to fell the lime tree was recently approved following the submission of further evidence.  
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6. Details:

The City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No. 264 (2002) provisionally protected four individual trees that front 17 Radcliffe Park Road, Irlams O’ THE’ Height.  The trees comprise of one Lime, one Sycamore, one Hornbeam and one Eucalyptus.

The City’s Arboriculturalist has inspected the trees and is of the opinion that the four trees should be protected.  The trees have a very high visual amenity because of their location and height.  However, following flood damage as a result of drains being blocked from the roots of the lime tree, the felling of this tree has been approved, and hence this lime tree is omitted from TPO264.

· I have received one verbal representation from the owner of 17 Radcliffe Park Road objecting to the Eucalyptus tree (T4) being protected.  He is of the opinion that the tree is not a good enough specimen to be afforded the protection of a Tree Preservation Order.  Ged Collins, the City’s Arboricultural Officer has inspected the tree and has stated that it is healthy with a high visual impact and is worthy of protection.

As mentioned it is proposed to protect three trees – a sycamore, a hornbeam and a Eucalyptus.  All three trees are healthy specimens and are approximately 20m in height and can be seen for some distance along Radcliffe Park Road.  The reason for objection to the Eucalyptus tree being protected has not been substantiated and does not justify its omission from the order.  

I recommend that the City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No.264 (2002) is confirmed subject to modifications omitting the lime tree (T1) from the order and identifying the trees individually.



















